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12th August 2016 
 
 

PRESS STATEMENT 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
 
 

TOWN CLERK – WHITCHURCH TOWN COUNCIL  

Whitchurch Town Council has today (12th August 2016) announced that Town Clerk, Stephen Platt, has 
left its employment with immediate effect. 
 
Whitchurch Mayor and Chair of the Council, Councillor Mike McDonald, said:  
 

“I would like to thank Stephen for his efforts whilst with Whitchurch Town Council. We will 
announce our recruitment plans for a replacement Town Clerk in the near future.” 

 
As an interim measure any Council business should be directed, in the first instance, to Zoe Dean the 
Council’s Town Centre Manager and Assistant Town Clerk. 
 
Mr Platt joined Whitchurch Town Council as its Clerk in October 2015. 
 
 
 

- ENDS     - 
  
 
 
Note to Editor:  
 
Because this Press Release relates to a confidential personnel matter Whitchurch Town Council 
regrettably cannot provide any further information than that supplied above. 
 
 
 
Contact: 
 
Zoe Dean – Town Centre Manager / Assistant Town Clerk, Whitchurch Town Council  
 
Email: 
tcm@whitchurchcouncil.uk 
 
Tel: 01948 665761 
 
Mike McDonald – Mayor / Chair, Whitchurch Town Council 
 
Email: 
gjm.mcdonald@gmail.com 
 
Tel: 07771 933567 
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